

## **Lions Clubs International**

OSEAL COORDINATING OFFICE 1-3-1 Uchisaiwai-cho, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo 100-0011 JAPAN +81-3-4655-4323 oseal@lionsclubs.org

## OSEAL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Dr. Jun-Yul Choi, International President

Dr. Wing-kun Tam, Past International President

Dr. Tae-sup Lee, Past International President

Kajit Habanananda, Past International President

Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada, Chairperson, Past International President

July 7, 2020

To: 2020-2021 Council Chairperson and District Governors of CA V OSEAL

Dear Lions,

Greetings! I hope that you have made a good start of this unusual year of 2020-2021. Most importantly, I hope you are staying safe and healthy through these difficult times.

We all are in the midst of an unprecedented situation as the world reacts to COVID-19.

There is great uncertainty as to which direction the situation will turn, and there seems to be no definite end in sight.

Considering the situation, International President Dr. Jung-Yul Choi has proposed postponing the 59<sup>th</sup> OSEAL Forum to be held in Jeju for one year, to November 2021, and the OSEAL Executive Committee members unanimously support this proposal.

With the agreement of The 59<sup>th</sup> OSEAL Forum Chairperson, therefore, I would like to officially inform you that there will be no OSEAL Forum in the year of 2020, and the 59<sup>th</sup> OSEAL Forum will be held in November 2021 in Jeju, Korea. The 60<sup>th</sup> OSEAL Forum, as a result, will be held in November 2022 in Manila, Philippines.

Thank you for your understanding and we are looking forward to have a wonderful OSEAL Forum next year in Jeju. Please share this information with your fellow Lions clubs and members.

In the meantime, we will not stop serving and we will continue seeking an alternative ways of communicating and connecting each other.

## 親愛的獅友

希望您在2020-2021年這個不尋常的一年中有了一個良好的開端。最重要的是,我希望您在這些困難時期保持安全 健康。

隨著世界對新冠狀肺炎的反應,我們所有人都處於前所未知的形勢中,將朝著什麼方向,存在很大的不確定性,而且 似乎還沒有確定的結局。

考慮到這種情況,國際總會長崔重烈博士提議將在濟州舉行的第59屆遠東年會推遲一年,至2021年11月,遠東年會執行委員會成員一致支持這一提議。

因此,經第59屆遠東年會主席同意,我想正式通知您,2020年將沒有遠東年會,第59屆遠東年會將於2021年11月 在韓國濟州舉行。因此,第60屆遠東年會將於2022年11月在菲律賓馬尼拉舉行。

感謝您的理解,我們期待明年在濟州舉辦精彩的遠東年會。請與您的其他獅友分享此信息。

同時,我們將不停止服務,並且我們將繼續尋求另一種相互交流和聯繫的方式。

In Lionism,

